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ACB Treasurer's Report:   "Our Finances Are Improving And We Are Rebuilding Our Reserves", by Chris Blue Hardy, F'05, CPA
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Part 1:  How Our National Fraternity Re-Develops A Chapter,
by Ry Beck, Director of Fraternity Growth
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National Fraternity President's Message To Us - "A Good Path",

by Epsilon Rho Past President Jim Lurch Larson, W'72 
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There seems to have been no problems since the early days of the sorority moving into the chapter house.  All indications from the University's administration appear to indicate that we are on a good path to return in the future.  A meeting is planned this Spring between the National Fraternity and University administrators.  Our Executive Director, Phil Rodriguez, and our Director of Fraternity Growth, Ry Beck, will travel to SLO.  They will represent Delta Sigma Phi and our many shared goals with the University for student growth, development, academic achievement, responsible conduct, safety, campus involvement, and respect for the greater community.

We hope this planned meeting will be the culmination of an on-going process over the last two years between our national leaders and the University's administration - and result in a positive outcome for our great chapter.

Additionally, we are opening the UC San Marcos chapter this Spring and could use a few great Epsilon Rho alumni to participate on the chapter advisory board.  If you are interested in becoming a critically important volunteer, and helping this new chapter grow, please let me know.  You can also contact Phil Rodriguez directly.  Larry Smiley Postler, S'74, has already expressed interest in joining the advisory team of the new chapter.  Join him if you can as Smiley continues to pay back the debt.  A special thanks also goes to Wayne Dizzy Kendrick, F'72, and Tom Hooker Gray, F'72.  They have been, respectively, instrumental alumni volunteers at our Southwest Texas and UC Irvine chapters.
YITBOS, Lurch
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ACB Treasurer's Report:   Our Finances Are Improving And We Are Rebuilding Our Reserves, by Chris Blue Hardy, F'05, CPA
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Our finances have improved greatly since April.  This may not be reflected in our present cash balance, which is still low, but we have paid 100% of all outstanding debts.  This includes bridge-loans from alumni-at-large, AA, and some ACB officers.  Additionally, we have no large outstanding or upcoming expenses (that I am aware of).  Having the house fully occupied by tenants who are paying market rents has made a huge difference.  

Market rents do carry the expectation of a certain standard of living.  Despite the 2018 renovation, a great deal more attention to catching-up with deferred maintenance was requested and required by our new tenants.  These items exceeded $25K and were deducted from our rental income by the property management company we use.  We also paid for a number of large expenditures out-of-pocket.  These included but were not limited to exterior painting, repair of leaky roof and dry rot, settlement of a liability claim from a tree falling on a tenant's car, and others.  We are now accumulating a significant surplus!
YITBOS, Blue
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ACB VP/Property:  "Facility Repairs, Improvements, And Photo-Tour", 
by Bill FUBAR Bradley, F'62

Although needed work was identified during July and August, some of it continued to be done during the occupancy by the Sorority.  We thank them for their patience.
Other repairs, due to years of apparent water damage to the shed, we made during the holiday break between Fall and Winter Quarters.  A great deal of deferred maintenance has been addressed.
The carpet on the sports court, which included the letters "DSP", was carefully removed and stored.  This is what the back yard looks like during the property lease by the sorority.
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In the photo below, the original 1972                               This is the front view.     
 sliding glass door was replaced with a                 The DSP letters were removed in 2018
secure, functioning (lockable) double door.             and placed in secure off-site storage.
[image: image20.png]


[image: image32.jpg]



                                 Entry                                                                  Tube Room
[image: image21.jpg]


[image: image22.emf]ACB  


                     Living Room                                                                      Dining Room

[image: image23.emf][image: image2.png]



Dry rot!  The two photos below show before-and-after-repair of each corner of the shed.  This was an emergency, must-fix right-now situation!  I accomplished this technical work with the significant direction and help of my highly experienced personal property manager.
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The photo below shows the new wallboard
 being installed in the shed.
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The photo at right shows the new French
drain to eliminate future water damage.  The

drain is connected to the downspout discharge 

and takes water toward California Blvd.

(Bill tells us that the shed is part of the Sorority's property lease and they use it for storage.  Besides needing immediate structural bracing, repairing it over the quarter-break met our commitment and protected our revenue stream from any potential request for adjustment.)
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DSP's Alumni-Funded Philanthropic Poly P Scholarship,

       by Chris Yabut Patterson, W'73 
[image: image29.png]


For the eighth consecutive year, DSP alumni brothers and couples have supported our philanthropic scholarships to first-year University men and women students.  These educational awards are offered to all first-year students based upon merit and need.  
With the $2,250 given out in January 2020, our total giving for this program has reached $18,250.  

This program provides our DSP alumni with an opportunity to directly give-back to our alma mater while honoring our older brothers who built the present 35x50 foot hillside icon in 1957.  Funds are generated through our annual reunion dinner and by donation.  The scholarship's web site is at www.PolyPScholarship.com.  Thank you all for supporting this good work that reflects our values and principles.  This program, begun in 2012, also continues to be a positive message to the University during our chapter's closure.  Photo credit:  photo archives - Spring 1981 Delta Sigma Phi workday on the "P".
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Part 1:  How Our National Fraternity Re-Develops A Chapter,

by Ry Beck, Director of Fraternity Growth

The following are excerpts from an extensive article under development for publication in the Spring 2020 newsletter.  That article will focus in detail on how our National Fraternity, after reaching agreement with University and student leader partners, reconstitutes a chapter.  We thank Ry Beck, Director of Fraternity Growth, whom we nicknamed "Toast", for providing this information.  
"Delta Sigma Phi plans to start as many as 30 new chapters between 2019 and 2025, many of which will be a return to a once-active chapter.  

When re-developing a new chapter, the first conversation typically takes place between Delta Sigma Phi’s staff and the College's or University’s Administration.  The purpose of this conversation is to better understand the campus community, future initiatives, and policies related to starting a chapter on campus.  Initial conversations can occur anywhere between 1-5 years in advance of establishing a new chapter.  These initial conversations progress to a formal process for reaching an agreement with the University.  Typically, this agreement includes multiple campus departments and student leaders who will set expectations and a scope of work that all parties believe will lead to a positive experience for students joining the organization.  Chapter alumni are kept informed throughout the process and are often asked for feedback on the scope of work, expectations from the national office and campus partner, and the alumni board’s planned advisory and financial support for a new chapter.

Our intent is to be the best possible campus partner, and provide our alumni with a renewed sense of connection to each other, their alma mater, and the Fraternity.  Our objective is to ensure undergraduate students are given the best possible opportunities to form meaningful relationships, develop their professional and leadership skills, and leave a positive impact on their community."
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2020 Reunion Information:  April 23-26
2020 SLO DELTA SIG REUNION

Thursday Through Sunday, April 23-24-25-26, 2020

One week after Easter, and two weeks after Open House / Poly Royal 

 REUNION EVENTS

Thursday, April 23:  Golf & BBQ/Party
Golf practice-round in Nipomo - followed by the big garage-party and BBQ for golfers & non-golfers at W'72 TA and Donna's home in Nipomo.  Address:  1050 La Serenata Way / TA: 805-550-2459

Golf:   Mike "Harpo" Roanhaus, S'70:  Mike.Roanhaus@gmail.com / 650-465-5930.

Garage Party:   Ben "Coco" Parcasio, S'74:  benqparcasio@gmail.com / 831-206-5536

Nipomo-Area Housing: Bob "HOTS" Papazian, S'73:  bobpapazian@comcast.net / 559-307-4601
Friday, April 24:  DSP Charity Golf Tournament in Nipomo.
Golf:  Mike "Harpo" Roanhaus, S'70:  Mike.Roanhaus@gmail.com / 650-465-5930.

Tournament Sponsorships:  Jim "Lurch" Larson, W'72:  jwlarson2@hotmail.com / 847-309-0596.  This benefits future scholarships.
Two Saturday Events


  Saturday, 9 a.m. /  ACB meeting at location to be announced.
Alumni Dinner-Dance at Madonna Inn
Saturday, April 25, 2020 - Downstairs
Cocktails at 5:30 p.m. / Dressy-Casual to Dressy Attire

RSVP, Pre-Payment, Advance Entree Choice Required
$190/Couple - $95/Stag.  Contact Yabut:  cpatterson76@outlook.com
What Our DSP Alumni Dinner-Dance Is Like

Our alumni dinner-dance at Madonna Inn's largest banquet room is a unique evening of fun, laughter, and socializing, reconnecting and catching-up, and excellent food and music.  


There is time to be with each other - and to mix, to see old friends and make new ones, and to expand your network.

Whether you met your sweetie in college or after starting your career, they love this event!  


Our band, Unfinished Business, is the absolute best on the Central Coast and features classic rock n' roll!  Check them out at http://www.Unfinished-Business.org!

There's a large silent auction!

Madonna Inn requires that everyone attending DSP's Reunion Dinner-Dance on April 25th provide advance payment and entree choice selection to your banquet event hosts Yabut and Carol Patterson.  The cost is $190/couple and $95/stag.  Contact Yabut at cpatterson76@outlook.com or 530-941-3986 for info on sign-up, entree options, and pre-payment.
Your Alumni Association Asks For Your Support

During Chapter closure, our Alumni Assn. has many additional responsibilities to pay for - and we need your help as we "bridge the gap" to sustain our Brotherhood!

In normal times we pay for:

· Maintenance of the alumni web site we built for you (www.SLOYITBOS.com);

· Newsletter printing and postage; and,

· The on-line directory and search for missing alums.

During Chapter closure we also pay for:

· The $2,500 annual storage costs to preserve our irreplaceable class paddles and fraternal memorabilia; and,

· We are trying to accumulate funds to help the chapter get going when it restarts.  

Last year, with ACB operating on borrowed funds:

· We donated $1,000 on behalf of Epsilon Rho to our National Fraternity on their "Day Of Giving" in thanks for their support for chapter restart.

<  Our stored paddles, Presidents' pictures, scrapbooks, and a lot more!  They are preserved thanks to you!

We strongly believe the larger our Association membership headcount - the greater our influence will be in promoting chapter recognition.

Annual dues are $20.  It takes 125 men at $20 each JUST to pay for annual storage.  If you can, please add a donation to help build our chapter-support fund. 

How To Give By Check:  Please make your check payable to DSP EP Alumni Assn. and mail it to Ray Calande (“Mumbles”, W’74) at 1384 Rue Avati, San Jose, CA  95131-2547 
How To Give Electronically:  Go to PayPal.com, follow instructions, and give to:  dsp_at_calpoly@att.net.  
Thank you Brothers of many decades and eras for helping to bridge-the-gap-of-closure so a renewed Chapter can continue our legacy of Brotherhood and Bond.  YITBOS 
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